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Congressman Sam Graves
12200 N Ambassador Dr Suite 234,
Kansas City, MO 64163

Dear Congressman Graves,

Please accept this letter as my full support for the efforts of Excelsior Springs and Clay County
to secure {unding in an effort to address concerns for safer transportation in our hometown.

We request an earmark in the amount of $3.6 million to reconstruct Womall Street between
Crown Hill Road and Leslie Lane with enclosed drainage, sidewalks & curbs, and a new street
surface to provide a safe route to the local schools. In addition, the project would connect to the
existing sidewalk to complete the missing links, all in an effort to make travel to Cormnerstone
safe for our elementary students, as well as those traveling to the Middle or High School., or the
Community Center.

[ know how important this project is to the community of Excelsior Springs and Clay County,
and it is my sincere hope that you will give your full support 1o this worthy request as we
continue working to a safer community for our children.

Sincerely,

Representative Doug Richey
Missouri House District 38



Excelsior Springs Middle School
701 Crown Hill Road

Excelsior Springs, MO 64024
January 8th, 2022

City Hall, Excelsior Springs

201 E Broadway Ave

Excelsior Springs, MO 64024
Molly Mcgovern, City Manager:

Hello my name is Samantha Canales, and | am a student at Excelsior Springs
Middle School. The purpose of this letter is to make a request. My request is
to add sidewalks on Crown Hill and Wornall Roads.

We need sidewalks to keep children like myself safe. It is also dangerous for
pedestrians in the street. The street is not big enough for people and cars.

Pedestrians are often forced to walk on ice, snow, and mud to avoid getting
hit by cars.

Thank you for considering my request. | look forward to hearing from you.
Sincerely,

“{Z_Wv{}h (qaded

Samantha Canales




Excelsior Springs Middle School
701 Crown Hill Road
Excelsior Springs, MO 64024

Excelsior Springs City Cauncil
201 E. Broadway
Excelsior Springs, MO 64024

Dear Members of the City Council,

| would like you to consider bullding more sldewalks in the city. Sidewalks would help
citizens stay safe. There are multiple areas that need sidewalks around Excelslor
Springs. | belleve that neighborhoods near our schools are tha most Important.

When middie school and high school students are walking to and from school a lot of
them walk on some very busy roads, ilke Lynn and Womall, because there are no
sidewalks. There are also inexperienced drivers out at the same time. This adds to
safety concemns. Another concem is that students that walk In the moming, walk in the

dark. They are often hard to see.

If we don't have sidewalks then it is more likely for someone to get hurt. Please take the
safaty of your children into consideration. Thig is why | think there should be more
sidewalks in the cily.

Sincerely,

Jordin Price




Representative Sam Grave
Dear Congressman Graves:

My name is Sharon Powell. | am the Mayor of Excelsior Springs. | have been a resident of
this wonderful community since1976. | raised my children and now have grandchildren using
the pathways we are in need of improving around our schools and community center. There
are so many stories of children who have been put in harms way walking and riding the bus on
these streets. Blind corner with inadequate room to turn are major problems at the corner of
Wornall and McCleary.

Our request of $3.6M to reconstruct Wornall Street between Crownhill Road and Leslie Lane
with enclosed drainage, sidewalks & curbs, and new street surface to provide a Safe Route to
Schools, connect to existing sidewalk to complete the missing links. Make travel to Cornerstone
safe for our elementary students and provide safe travel for our students going to the Middle
and High School or the Community Center.

Please help us received this very much needed grant to improve safe passage of our children to

and from school. /
Sincerely, %ﬁ( Qe )l

Sharon Powell, Mayor
Excelsicr Springs, MO
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April 20, 2022
To Whom It May Concern:

I'm writing in support of the request for $3.6m to construct sidewalks in Excelsior Springs,
Missouri. In my role as an elected official of the Clay County Public Health Department, a board
member of the Excelsior Springs Area Chamber of Commerce, and a member of the City of
Excelsior's 'Thrive Excelsior’, this project is critical to the missions of each organization.

The lack of sidewalks and safe walking routes to school for our children is a public health
concern. Currently we have children walking on the edge of the road as vehicles and buses
pass them. At certain times of the year, they may be walking in the dark, not to mention visibility
if it is snowing or raining. While the elementary school students are bused by the district, we
have middle and high schoolers still walking to school each morning in these dangerous
conditions.

This project has been a major talking point in the community. The City has offered Listening
Posts, to allow citizens the opportunity to ask questions and offer points of discussion. These
events have been attended by parents and other stakeholders in the community, ali of them
agreeing that this project is one that must be done. Online discussions among the community
also show a large support for this project.

With the rise in inflation and construction costs due to the pandemic, our small, local
municipalities are hurting. This kind of development is costly and your support would assure a
safer path for our children to go to school for years to come. Thank you for your consideration

Thank you for this opportunity,

l rooe
(,U A -'hmi[ 5 Lo U

Courtney S. Cole

Secretary, Clay County Public Health Department

Board Member, Excelsior Springs Area Chamber of Commerce
Committee Member, Thrive Excelsior



Excelsior Springs Fire Department
1120 Tracy Ave.

Excelsior Springs, MO 64024
Phone: 816-630-3000

Fax: 816-630-953

Honorable Sam Graves

United States Representative

Missouri 6th Congressional District
1135 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC, 20515-2506

Honorable Representative Graves:

[ am writing in support of $3.6 million dollar request made by City Manager Molly McGovern of
Excelsior Springs, Missouri. Money requested will be allocated for improvement to infrastructure on the
West side of Excelsior Springs, specifically safety concems for our children walking to and from school.
Excelsior Springs has four schools located within a half mile of each other in the said area.

Monies received will be dedicated to improve streets and drainage, but, more importantly install
sidewalks along with crosswalks for school children to use while walking to and from school. Currently
on the West side, our community has no sidewalks and/or crosswalks for school children to utilize.
Furthermore, children must cross US highway 69 day in and day out while attending school. US highway
69 is very heavily traveied throughout the day. The current posted speed limit is 45 mph.

Being the Fire Chief of Excelsior Springs, my concern is for the safety of our children. Children lack the
capabilities to judge the required distance along with speed of vehicles to safely cross US 69 highway.

Please consider approval of these monies for the City of Excelsior Springs so we can make needed
improvements for the safety of our school children.

Sincerely,

Joseph L. Maddick
Fire Chief
Excelsior Springs Fire Department



Caring for Our Community Since 1904

oCebc

EXCELSIOR SPRINGS
HOSPITAL

April 21,2022

Congressman Sam Graves

RE: Monetary Requests for Safe Streets in Excelsior Springs

Dear Congressman Graves,

[ write on behalf of the Excelsior Springs Hospital to share my support for the request made for $3.6M
to reconstruct Wornall Street between Crownhill Road and Leslie Lane with enclosed drainage,
sidewalks and curbs, and new street surface to provide a safe route to schools, connecting to existing
sidewalk to complete the missing links. The request would also make travel to Cornerstone safe for
cur elementary students and provide safe trave! for our students going to the Middle and High School,
or the Community Center.

As the Chief Executive Officer for our City Hospital, | have had countless interactions with our City
officials, healthcare providers and local businesses. We are all working in tandem to promote health
and wellness in cur community by offering safe living areas, nutrition, counseling, health and
resources for our residents. Many areas throughout the community lack safe streets and sidewalk
options. Our Parks and Recreation departments, along with the City have provided many
phenomenal upgrades over the years, yet pedestrians with limited transportation options are often
put in dangerous situations as they walk to and from their destinations. Our community members
deserve to have access to safe walkways and streets. Having safe options that provide access for all
ages not only provides a safe environment, but also an aesthetically pleasing picture.

Our Excelsior Springs Communities of Excellence work has focused on housing and healthcare for our
community. Equally important is having safe access to our hospital, clinics, schools and Community
Center. Leading the discussions over the past two years has been an initiative for safe access to these
services. Our city leaders are enthusiastic about the prospect of improved resources to make this
vision a reality.

I am pleased to support the efforts of the City to secure funding for our community’s need for safe
streets and sidewalks. Your consideration for approval and completion of the project will improve
the lives of many.

Sincerely,

Kristesww T. DeHawt

Kristen T. DeHart
Chief Executive Officer



April 21, 2022

Representative Sam Graves
12200 North Ambassador Dr., Suite 234
Kansas City, MO 64163

Dear Representative Graves,

I am writing to express my support for the City of Excelsior Springs’ request for funding
to re-construct a portion of roadway in front of Cornerstone Elementary School, located
at 1901 Waornall Road. This stretch of Wornall Road is the main access road to the
school, for both vehicle and pedestrian traffic; Wornall Road is a somewhat narrow,
two-lane street without curbs, sidewalks or enclosed drainage. From a public safety
perspective, this stretch of roadway presents an increased risk for students to navigate
as they walk to and from school while vehicular traffic is also present. The requested
monies, if approved, would be used to enclose drainage, add sidewalks and curbs, and
new roadway surfacing, which would provide a safer route to the school by connecting
it to existing sidewalks. In recent years, the City of Excelsior Springs and the local
school district have invested over 22 million dollars to construct the new elementary
school, which opened in the fall of 2021, and to provide some much-needed repairs and
improvements to the other schools in the city. Unfortunately, the funding was not
available to re-construct this portion of roadway. Your assistance with this project
would mean so much to this community and would provide a safer environment for
children and families going to and from school on a daily basis. Thank you in advance
for your consideration!

Sincerely,

Lyg Rt

Gregory A. Dull
Chief of Police
Excelsior Springs Police Department



The P.O. Box 632
426 S. Thompson Ave.
be Excelsior Springs, MO 64024
michael@exspgschamber.com

Excelsior Springs Area Chamber of Commerce 816.630.6161

April 20, 2022

Representative Sam Graves
12200 North Ambassador Dr.
Suite 234

Kansas City, MO 64163

Dear Representative Graves,

This letter of endorsement and support is on behalf of the City of Excelsior Springs that is submitting a request
to receive earmarked funds for infrastructure improvements. The City's proposed $3.6 million request will be
used to reconstruct Womall Street which includes adding drainage, sidewalks, and curbs.

Currently, Womall Street presents several significant challenges regarding student and pedestrian safety
because they have limited access 1o deteriorating sidewalks, contend with inaccessible pathways, and an
ineffective drainage. The City’s request will address these and other endemic safety issues.

Personally, although [ just passed my one-year anniversary, I am still relatively new to this community.
However, I often run on Wornall Street and am in a continuous state of hyper awareness due to the dangerous
road conditions, traffic, and aforementioned hazards. However, this is my choice, I am more concerned with
the numerous students who may be exposed to similar dangers. Funding the City’s proposal will not only
address the significant safety issues.

[ fully support the City’s efforts from both a personal and professional perspective and wholcheartedly believe
failing to provide the requested $3.6 million for renovating Wornall Street would be an extremely detrimental
and unfortunate setback to enhancing the safety and quality of life within the Excelstor community.

For these reasons, and many more, [ take great pride and pleasure in supporting the City of Excelsior Springs
request for $3.6 million carmarked funds. Please let me know if you have any questions via email or call/text
660.909.2746.

Providing resources for tourism & economic growth to support a healthy business environment in the
City of Excelsior Springs & the surrounding area



EXCELSIOR
SPRINGS

FARKS » RECREATAGH ¢ COMMIRITY CENYEN « WELLNESE

March 25, 2022

To Whom It May Concern:

The Parks and Recreation Department of Excelsior Springs is proud to partner with the City of Excelsior
Springs in their effort to acquire a grant to improve our community.

Cur Department appreciates the effort of our local City to improve the trail system and to attract more
visitors to our parks. With the Parks and Recreation Strategic Plan done in 2021, trails were used in
some capacity by nearly 78% of people which was the number one way patrons engage in the parks
system. Furthermore, additional trails were also the number one facility improvement patrons would
like to see added by receiving nearly 42% of votes.

The Parks and Recreation Department is also in the process of working with national bicycle
crganizations to have the USBR-51 come through Excelsior Springs, which is a bicycle trail that will
connect New Orleans to Minneapolis. This same organization is working to reroute the popular Lewis &
Clark Bicycle Route to come through Excelsior Springs in the near future.

Excelsior Spring Parks and Recreation Department appreciates the opportunity to partner with the City
of Excelsior Springs in their effort to acquire this grant and to bring more visitors to our local parks and
trails for families to enjoy.

Sincerely,

Nate Wiiliams, CPRP, AFO
Directar Parks, Recreation, and Community Center
500 Tiger Dr, Excelsior Springs, MO 64024

Jake Simmons
Parks & Recreation Board President 2021-2022




300 W. Broadway, Excclsior Springs, Missoun 64024 Phone: 816-630-9200

Dr. Travis Hux
Superintendent
thux@ga.essd40.com

Dear Representative Sam Graves, April 20, 2022

[t is my understanding that the City of Excelsior Springs is eligible for some important funding. It
15 also my understanding that if the City of Excelsior Springs were to succeed in receiving this
funding, it would be used to reconstruct Wornall Street between Crownhill Road and Leslie Lane
with enclosed drainage, sidewalks, curbs, and a new street surface to provide a Safe Route to
Schools and also connect to existing sidewalks to complete the missing links. This would
drastically improve travel to the new Comerstone Elementary School and create a safe path for our
pedestrian elementary students while also providing safe travel for our students going to the
Middle and High School or the Community Center.

Currently, many young children and their parents have to walk on the street during the busiest
times of the day. Even worse, on trash day, kids have to walk further into the middle of the street
to navigate garbage bins that are also sitting in the road. As the superintendent of the Excelsior
Springs School District, I have observed the current conditions and I implore you to assist where
you can. As a father of a second grade student who attends Cornerstone Elementary, I cannot help
but think of all the other parents who also want to make sure their children are safe on their route
to school. Please give your full consideration for this much needed funding,

Sincerely,

2_7%,

Travis T. Hux, Ed.D.



From the Desk of
_Jesse Hall

April 20, 2022

Representative Sam Graves
12200 Narth Ambassador Drive
Suite 234

Kansas City, MO 64163

Representative Graves,

As a retired Excelsior Springs School District teacher/coach/administrator and current employee of the
City of Excelsior Springs | am very concerned about the safety of pedestrians walking between Crown Hill
Road and Leslie Lane on Wornall Street in Excelsior Springs, Missouri. This stretch is an artery leading to
Century Park, Excelsior Springs Community Center, Cornerstone Elementary, Excelsior Springs High
School and Excelsior Springs Middle School. As you can imagine the foot traffic has increased with an
addition of an elementary school and community center over the last five years. This area also host may
activities for the school district, youth athletic leagues and Excelsior Springs Parks and Recreation.

It is my understanding that the City of Excelsior Springs has asked for assistance in the amount of 3.6

million for drainage, sidewalks, curbs and new street surface to provide a much needed safety
improvement in this area. Please consider this much needed improvement to an area of progress in

Excelsior Springs.

Thanks in advance for your consideration.

Regards,

U

esse Hall

NG
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Y
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COMMUNITY CENTER




April 20, 2022

Congressman Sam Graves

6" District of Missouri
Dear Mr. Graves,

As a lifelong Missourian and a follower of your Facebook page, | am very pleased with your focus on the
great needs of Missouri’s infrastructure. In addition to bridges and roads throughout the state, many
communities are also in need of funding for vital infrastructure. One such cpportunity exists in Excelsior
Springs, MO — my home town of 55+ years.

| am writing to support our city’s request of $3.6M allowing Excelsior Springs to reconstruct Wornall
Street between Crownhill Road and Leslie Lane with enclosed drainage, sidewalks and curbs, a new
street surface to provide a safe route to our schools and connect existing sidewalks. Having this
necessary infrastructure will provide our students of Cornerstone Elementary, Excelsior Springs Middle
School as well as the Excelsicr Springs High School safe commutes to and around the educational
campus location.

We greatly appreciate your willingness to consider our request and look forward to being able to move
forward with this needed project.

Best regards,

o~ .

Stephen L Spear



dotloop - peoplework, not paperwork. 172122, 11:40 AM

The Honorable Sam Graves
U.S. House of Representatives
1135 Longworth HOB
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Graves,

My name is Mark Spohn. | am a small business owner, City Councilman, and active member of
our community in Excelsior Springs, Mo,

| am writing you to express my public support for an opportunity that our city has become
aware of to request earmark funding for a $3.6 million dollar project to reconstruct Wornall
Street between Crownhill Road and Leslie Lane, in Excelsior Springs, with enclosed drainage,
sidewalks & curbs, and new street surface to provide a safe route to schools, connect to
existing pedestrian walkways and to complete the missing links.

This project would make travel to Cornerstone Elementary School safe for our elementary
students and provide safe travel for our students going to the Middle and High School and/or
the Community Center.

This issue is of upmost importance for our cemmunity to provide a safe alternative to children
currently walking on a heavily traveled street that connects our elementary school with our
community center, middle and high schools.

Thank you for your attention to this issue and thank you for all you do for the great State of
Missouri.

Sincerely,

Mark D. Spohn
1009 S Marietta Street
Excelsior Springs, MO 64024

https:/fwww.dotloop.com/my/loop/198844238/ile/871312688 Page 50f 9
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Director of Public Works
201 E Broadway
Excelsior Springs, MO 64024

Phone:(816) 630-0755
Fax: (816) 630-9528

April 20, 2022

Representative Sam Graves

U.S. House of Representatives

1135 Longworth House Office Building
Washington D.C. 20515-2506

Re: $3.6M Earmark for Wornall Street Reconstruction
Dear Representative Sam Graves,

[ am writing in support of a $3.6M request of funding our City has applied for that would
address critical infrastructure improvements around our new Comerstone Elementary School in
the City of Excelsior Springs.

If awarded funding, this project would reconstruct Wornall Street between Leslie Lane and
Crown Hill Road with enclosed drainage, where it currently has open ditches, new sidewalks
and curbs, and a new street surface to provide a safe route to school. This project would connect
new sidewalks to existing sidewalks and complete the missing links where there are currently no
sidewalks which forces elementary aged children to often walk in the street lanes of traffic and
in and around parked cars or across yards. The improvements would greatly improve the safety
of children walking between the new elementary school, the Middle, the High School and our
new Community Center as they are all along Wornall road.

With the much needed benefits that this project has to offer the residents of Excelsior Springs
and the surrounding communities that travel here to use our Community Center, I respectfully
request that your office can give full consideration to the award this $3.6 Million Earmark
towards the Womall Street Reconstruction Project.

Chad Birdsong
Director of Public Works
City of Excelsior Springs, Mo.
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Safe Streets Excelsior Springs

Q6 Do you believe these improvements will improve the safety for children

walking or biking in our community?

Answered. 443  Skipped: 3

Other {pleas
specify

0% 10% 20% 0% 40% S50% 60% 7C% 80% 90% 100%

ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES
Yes 95.03%

No 3.16%

Other (please specify) 1.81%
TOTAL

# OTHER (PLEASE SPECIFY)

D s W

Yes, we need to have sidewalks on Womall road if there is going to be a school there. This
should be the city's number one pricrity, if you decide to do anything else first then you will get
a lot of backlash.

It would help 1o have improvement on Lynn Rd/Tiger Dr. to 92 Hwy. | would love to walk on a
sidewalk.

Some but not all
| don't think children are walking or biking all that much,
Some would

almost exclusively the pedestrians on Womall Road are on the North side of the
street...therefore | would recommend a standard sidewalk on the north side and also and a
standard sidewalk on the south side (even though it will tear up my beautiful front yard...at the
present time there is NO pedestrian traffic on that south side.

Yes, on the Womall/CrownHill/Lodwick area because of being near schools. The Pedestrian
bridge over 69 could be a nice plus for the same reason, A definite NO on Jesse James Rd
because no chidren should be hanging in a business area without adufts anyway. NQ on the
Waomall/McCleary area, because both housing areas near that intersection have sidewalks and
should be child safe. Kids can use the sidewalks in the neighborhoods to stay safe, even to
get to the new school that will be in the area. Also note that bicycles shouldnt be using
sidewalks anyway unless adults are supervising *young*® children riding bikes on the
sidewalks. .

DATE
3/28/2021 10:48 AM

312712021 2:48 PM

/2712021 10:57 AM
X26/2021 8:22 AM
20/2021 12:48 AM
3/19/2021 6:20 PM

3/17/2021 11.02 PM

421

14



Safe Streets - Excelslor Springs

Q1 How do you typically travel around your community? Select all that
apply.

Answered: 246 Skipped: 0

100%

80%

60%

40%

0%

0%

Walk Wheelchair/As Public Personal
sisted Device Transport Vehicle

ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES
Walk 37.B0%
Bike 8.54%
Wheelchair/Assisted Device 0.81%
Public Transport 0.41%
Persona Vehicle 98.37%

Total Respondents: 246

93

21

242



Safe Streets - Excelsior Springs

Q4 What places would you most like to be able to reach while walking or
biking?Select up to 4.

Answered: 240 Skipped: 6

100%
BO%
BC%
40%
20%
o I
Parks Trails  CommuniSchools Sheppin Library  Visit Places  Other
Ly g& Friends of {Please
Center Restaur & Waorship Specify
ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES
arks 70.83% 170
rails 59.58% 143
mmunity Center 50.42% 121
Schools 43.58% 119
Shopping & Restaurants 47.50% 114
Library 25.42% 61
Visit Friends & Family 21.25% 51
Places of Worship 10.00% 24
Other (Please Specify) 6.25% 15

Total Respondents: 240



Safe Streets - Excelsior Springs

# OTHER (PLEASE SPECIFY) DATE
1 The Excelsior Springs Museum & Archives! 2/27/12021 10:19 AM
2 Along St. Louis Avenue 2/25/2021 11:30 PM
‘;u We stay only in our neighborhood becau;e;here a:eI;ckofélde:v;l;; and don't want to cross A %IZOZI 9:25 PM
the road to get to a short distance sidewalk.
4 Not interested in bike paths.. very few people are going to ride bikes to or through Excelsior 2/24/2021 8:41 PM
5 Work 272412021 4:36 PM
6 a sidewalk infrastructure thoughout the whole city would make the community much more user  2/24/2021 3:45 PM
friendly, aethetically pleasing and significantly more recreational
7 It's amazes me that we don't have sidewalks from downtown to Walmart... we have no access  2/23/2021 10:22 PM
to groceres by foot! Food dessert in Excelsior Springs. Accessible sidewalks would help for all
and our Job Corps students as well.
8 Neighborhoods - 212312021 6:33 PM
g Neighborhood 2/19/2021 8:06 PM
10 All 2/19/2021 6:13 PM
11 wineries 2/19/2021 1:01 PM
.1—2"-"“ - M;;l;ld—;)e_r;:e.;cl—be—:ible lo walk or jog for exercise without being in road ways 2/19/2021 8:59 ‘AM-
13 | don't walk anywhere S 217/2021 10:24 PM
14 Gas station 211712021 7:33 PM
15 Skate park 2/117/2021 12:06 PM



Safe Streets Excelsior Spring

Q6 Have you ever been in a crash or close call while walking or biking in
Excelsior Springs?

Answered: 738  Skipped: 8

100%
80%
20%
0%
Yes, please tell us more.
ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES
Na 77.73% 185

Yes, please tell us more 22.27% 53

TOTAL 238



Safe Streets - Excelsior Springs

# YES, PLEASE TELL US MCRE. DATE

1 Little to no shoulder on Orrick Road walking to Golf Course from EIm Road, drivers get 212812021 12:16 PM
uncomforlably close

2 Cross country sludem running from Tiger Dr to Tracy to get 1o B9 trail. It is VERY dangerous. 2/28/2021 8:19 AM
There is no should along that stretch of Tracy and cars are up & down it constantly. When it
starts 1o get dark, you can not see walkers/joggers.

3 Areas by Elms/Lake Maurer have high traffic, no sidewalks. Used by multiple 2/26/2021 4:50 PM
runners/iwalk ers/bikers. Have almost been hit by speeding car 5 times

4 St. Louis av 2/25/2021 11:30 PM

5 Crossing from 69 highway 1o Lynn road on Tracy. Traveling on side of road and car was 2/25/2021 3 55 PM
coming and barely missed us biking.

6 My children have walked from HS and several times a car has come to close. 2]25!2021 12 07 PM

7 Down town Exceisior, coming out of my building almost got hit several times while crossing the 2!25!2021 9:49 AM

street, already in the middle of the road. cars come and thing that regardiess of me crossing
they get to go. In Missoun, do pedestrians not have the right of way? | have noliced how little
crosswalks lhere are spec:a!ly down town where people are more likely 10 walk to venues.

8 About hit someone walklng as | came up over the hill because there was no sidewalk for her to  2/25/2021 9:16 AM
be on.

9 Don't bike.. no interest 2/24/2021 8:41 PM

10 Had a few times while walking on Lynn rd that | felt better to step off the side of road because 2/2412021 7:.31 PM
a car was nol moving over and traveling fast

11 Biking, was almost hit. 212412021 T. 23 PM

12 Running on rainbow trail al the intersection of Rea ST, 2!24!2021 4 44 PM

13 cars drving oo fast, no sidewalks, hills, while walking especially, would iove 1o bike but 212412021 4:38 PM
nowhere to do this safely save small asphalt strip

14 We went across the road and they never saw me and ancother time someone was on their 2/24]2021 4:36 PM
phone nat paying attention

15 Cars have honked and run me off the road. 2/24/2021 433 PM

16 Tons of close calls any time | run on the streets. | just avoid running on the streets at all costs  2/24/2021 3:53 PM
now. The more sidewalks and places | can run in town, the better!

17 no sidewalks vehicles splash us for fun swerve al us honk and scare us 2/24/2021 3:46 PM

18 Due 10 the lack of sidewalks & walk trails walkers/bikers are subject to walking on roads andfor  2/24/2021 3:45 PM

shoulders. It is not uncommon for vehickes 1o speed by too close to the walker/biker with
verbal comments and/or throw thmgs

19 Crossing 69 hywy onla crown hill 2/24/2021 3:14 PM

20 When crossing 69 highway we waited for the crossing signal to tell us to walk, a car ran 2/24/2021 12:09 PM
through the red light and almost hit myself and my grandchildren,

21 Cars travel too fast at wornall and mccleary. 2/23/2021 7: 19 PM

22 No sidewalks and someone almost hit my son and | while biking. We had on bright colors and 2/23/2021 3:42 PM
it was daylight

23 Going under the train bridge at Jesse James and Womall both driving and walking. you have to  2/22/2021 5:14 PM

be just at the right angle to see somecne coming from either side, Also the crosswalk across
Jesse James by Westview. Even with a crossing guard people still go fast and almost get
thern while they are making sure our kids can get across safely.

24 Cars parked in street makes it hard for cars to see you 2/21/2021 1:15 PM

25 On West side by Walmart and crown hnll 2/20/2021 1:50 PM
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26 Walking along Womall between Crown Hill Road and Leslie I've had to move into the grass to 2/20/2021 9:03 AM
protecl myself from cars. There is no saie place 1o walk,

27 Walking in front of my house nea.rly getting side shipped aII lhe nme S Tltus 2/19/2021 8:34 PM

28 My children would walk home from Hs to North Titus using Wornall has been past several 2/19/2021 7:32 PM

times by cars going to fast. Instead of walking home, they now wait an hour at schoo! or CC
for someone to pick thermn up.

29 It was a long time ago (15 or so years ago) but a city truck cut took close to me while | was 2/19/2021 6:29 PM
biking near the gaif course, | had to take the ditch and the truck never stopped.

30 Blind hill, b on map, couldn’t see car while walking. 2/19/2021 5:52 PM

31 Walkers texting and unaware to walk online 1o allow bikers to pass. | said "passing on your 2/19/2021 2:.06 PM
left™ and they stepped left nght in front of me,

32 Gat hit by a car mirror as they passed walking on a local streel. 2/19/2021 12:04 PM

33 While running, |1 was on side of road due to no sidewalks and a car sped past me and almost 2/19/2021 11:56 AM
hit me with their side mirror

34 Just walking on my own street I've had some near misses 2/19/2021 11:33 AM

35 have to jog on roads around titus, people fly through there and do not pay atientian, | have 2/15/2021 11:03 AM
almost been hit multiple times.

36 Cars just drive so fast. And due to there being no sidewalks we were on the road. 2/19/2021 10:58 AM

37 High speed traffic when trying to walk my kids to Westview. No sidewalks makes this super 2/19/2021 10:49 AM
difficult from Jesse James ftraffic,

38 Which time? It's a daily occurance as an avid cyclist/runner. People intentionally try to hit you 2/19/2021 10:34 AM
and run/scare you off the road becuase they dont understand traffic laws of yielding.

39 lots of accidents at intersections of E and D 2/19!2021 10: 25 AM

40 | used to jog in the momings with my dogs before the sun came up, driver did not see us until 2!19/2021 10: 01 AM

they were right up on us. | wear high visual just for this reason but to no avail this time. Streel
lights and sidewalks are definitely needed more so for our children.

41 | have had several people swerve gquickly around me along Womall Rd. because they didn't 2/19/2021 9:00 AM
nolice me until the last second. | will no longer walk my children (o Century Park even though
it's only 0.8 miles away for this reason.

42 Fender bender at Tiger Dr and Wornall stop sign 2/18/2021 10:13 PM

43 Kids running biking and walking from schoo! don't tend to pay much attention while on the 2/18/2021 B:37 AM
roads. Many times they dart out or across with little regard for traflic. | also witnessed many
instances of reckless regard in part of the dnvers who lly up and down womall.

44 Walking to the lrall passed Vintage. The hill on McCleary- you can only aH in a deep ditch or on  2/18/2021 7:27 AM
the side of lhe road F'eople pop aver lhat hill gomg extremely fast.

a5 Multiple times attermpting to walk lo commumty center from madison. | have quit walkml due 2/18/2021 4:31 AM
1o all the traffic and cars parked all over the place causing other cars [0 swerve.

46 A few times downlown on Mametta going towards state park 2/17/2021 11:30 PM

a7 Several times trying to walk to the west side from downtown especially the train underpass by 2/17/2021 10:43 PM
lhunderb:rd eleclnc

48 Cars tend to Steer |owards walkerslmnners 201712021 7:52 PM

49 Almost been hit walking by speeding cars by Northwind Dr walking the neighborhood. 2/17/2021 7:33 PM

50 People speed through the intersection by Burger King coming into town. Somelimes they run 201712021 4:16 PM
the red light.

51 While walking, a car coming over the hill teo fast didnt see that we were crossing at Tracy and ~ 2/17/2021 3:25 PM
Lynn
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